January 8, 2003

Financial Victory Scored in the Global Fight Against HIV/AIDS

Ann Arbor, Michigan The Global Aids Forum Financing Roundtable kicked off today with intense debate.  After 6 hours of passionate deliberation one proposal and two amendments were passed.  The proposal addressed the financing shortfalls of the current Global Fund. The 3, 6, 9 proposal, which was initially proposed by the American and Canadian delegations was revamped by the delegates from Botswana.  Under this revision, a $3 billion fundraising goal is targeted for 2003, $6 billion in 2004, and $9 billion in 2005.  Two amendments further signified the commitment of OECD member countries fighting the global AIDS crisis.  

The first amendment was originally introduced by the Southern African Catholic Bishops Council, and is based on the work of Oxfam.  This amendment establishes a formula for Global Fund contributions by developed countries, specifically those considered in the OECD.  The formula calls for an OECD country to contribute their percentage of the total OECD GNP divided by the total OECD GNP multiplied by annual target amount.  This amendment calls for these spending targets to be further multiplied by .33, .66, & .90, which results in the 3, 6, 9 allocations.  

The members of the European Union delegation introduced the second amendment with specific financial input offered by the delegates from Turkey.  Under this amendment Global Fund contributions can be allocated in the following fashion:

Donor countries have the option to designate 25% of their total contributions to a specific country or region.  The remaining 75% will go directly to the Global Fund and further distributed at the discretion of the fund’s governing board.  An additional option for the donor countries would be to turnover their entire contribution to the general Global Fund.  

“I was touched by the high level of cooperation and dedication that the delegates expressed to fighting the horrific AIDS pandemic,” said Yosuke Matsuda, UNAIDS representative, “ This is a beginning of what UNAIDS hopes is a lasting commitment to fighting the just fight and alleviating the global suffering caused by this ravaging disease.”
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